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Newstead Terraces News 

        January 2015

Hello Everyone and Happy Happy New Year!
I have had a fabulous break at Noosa with the family.  In fact we hosted 16 x 11-18 year olds for a few days over the Christmas New Year period.  It was just like my holidays as a child.  People everywhere, food in production lines, fights over dry towels and noise, lots and lots of happy noise.   I loved every minute of it and I am sure that all the kids had a holiday to build their happy childhood memories on.  I am now several  kilo’s heavier and feel every mouthful of Christmas pud and glass of bubbles as I trek up and down the pool at lunch time!

I hope that the Holiday Season was filled with family and friends and the stuff of great memories for everyone in our community.

Not only was the weather good to me at the beach, it seems we are having perfect gardening weather at the moment.  No nasty storms, just regular soaking rain in the afternoons and hot steamy days.  Our gardens have recovered from the ravages of the hail storms pre-Christmas, and looking extremely lush.

I would like to thank the Body Corporate Committee from 2014 for being brave and exploring some potentially difficult issues, but ones that stand to reap rewards for all of us in 2015.  You will be asked to vote on these matters at the AGM, and if I may pre warn you, may you please pay careful attention to the AGM papers and the issues you are being asked to vote on.  As always, if you feel you do not fully understand what is being raised then please do give me a call and I will try and explain all the ramifications for you.  We will also need to have enough numbers at the AGM on Feb 16th, so if you are home, please come down and add your weight to the vote.  Each year we have to do a quick door knock to find someone home to come and bolster the numbers.  This year we need to be certain that we have enough members to represent the community. 

We have taken delivery of some new pool side furniture and a new large umbrella that can swing over the pool and spa area as well as the deck.    This is the result of some hard work by the ladies on the committee to source and chase quotes, to improve the quality of the pool side experience.   I think that you will agree that the result is a great collaborative effort.   Next is the deck area!

Thanks to everyone whom provided feedback re the plans for the garden and deck furniture upgrade at the Christmas drinks.  It was very encouraging to receive such positive responses to the proposal.  If you missed out on seeing the plans, a copy is on the wall in the onsite manager’s office.  Pop down and have a look before the AGM.
For all the owners in the Newstead Area, LJ Hooker have just released their analysis of the RP data sales figures and it is pleasing to note that Brisbane’s highest median unit prices were achieved in Newstead with a Median of $775000 for the quarter to September. “Closer to the city new developments in Newstead kept the suburb as the most expensive location to buy a unit”.  Good news for all of us!  May I just remind you that if you are considering selling 
Georgina Bishop is a licenced real estate agent and the most informed person in the area on sales in this complex.  If you are thinking of selling or buying in the complex you need to be talking to me first.
New Legislative Changes for Landlords
As a landlord, you have entered into an agreement with an agent to manage your property.  You have all signed an authority or management agreement, which is a government gazetted document. As of December 1st 2014 the document and legislation covering these management agreements underwent a dramatic change as part of the government’s attempts to reduce red tape.  As an industry the Real Estate world has welcomed these long overdue changes. Previously we were governed by the PAMD act (Property and Motor Dealers Act) and the management agreement between Landlords and agents was called a PAMD20A. This document has been replaced with a POA (Property Occupations Act) Form 6.  A simpler document that covers all aspects of real estate transactions.

What does this change mean for you?   (Nothing really).  If we have an agreement that was signed prior to Dec 1st 2014 on the PAMD20A it is still valid until further notice.  The terms of our agreement will remain unchanged.  Any new agreements signed after Dec 1st 2014 need to be on the new form “POA Form 6”.

However best practise says that we should convert all the old agreements over to the new agreements so that we are all on the same page, so to speak… 

Please forgive me, but I don’t intend to rush into the change-over.  I would prefer to give it a few months to see if they make any other changes and see what recommendations the industry bodies come up with for the wording on the form.  I think that around about the new financial year I will send out new forms to everyone and we can all change over according to best practise when the dust has settled a little bit on the new reforms.

If you feel that you would like to have your agreement in the new format before the middle of the year please let me know and I will happily draw it up for you, but I do think it might be wise to tread cautiously.  We could save ourselves a bit of effort if we wait just a little bit.

Development update
Next door have had a bit of a wrinkle in their plans which may result in some delays getting started.

The hail storm damaged the asbestos roof.  The asbestos roof covers the shed where Eagers have a rumoured $1.5m of spare parts that are now all contaminated by asbestos particles.  There is an insurance argument currently going nowhere fast and the net result is that construction may be delayed whilst the contamination is sorted out. 

Air Conditioner News

With the recent heat spell we have had lots of air conditioners not coping with the heat as well as they used to. Our air conditioning contractor mentioned to me when he was here last, that the particular model of air conditioners installed in the complex 10 years ago, the suppliers are not making the gas for at the end of this year.  This does not mean that the machines will stop working, just that if the gas goes on them, and it might last for years yet, but if it does, there is little that can be done to repair them, and there may be an expense to replace them.   Just a titbit of information to store away…. 

STOP PRESS:  News just to hand

Archers, our body corporate management advisor, have missed a deadline in getting the AGM papers out to everyone with the 21 day notice period observed.  There has been a postponement to the AGM date.  More information will follow soon.
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